**HDC Meeting Minutes 2/8/2016** 

Members Present: Kurt Knott, Tom Kuesel, Neil Huewe, Jeremy Fayette, Wade Chiodo, Tony

Mannassau, Corey Rupp

**Guests:** Mike Engum

Meeting Called to order 6:35

10/U – 12U Update: Jeremy and Mike Engum scheduled girls meeting to speak with all girl parents on February 17<sup>th</sup> to cover 8U, 10U, and 12 U next season. Numbers are increasing at termite/mite level however we will more than likely be short for a 12U next season. Numbers for 10U should be adequate.

We may have enough for 8U next season. Jeremy will report back after his meeting with the parents.

Little Lady Lumberjacks: Cory will follow up with Jackie about the Little Lady Lumberjack program as she announced her resignation with the high school team. We would like her to continue to help out if

possible as this has been a great program to get girls started.

A/AA Follow Up: Tom did speak with Mark Elliot about the A/AA discussion. Mark said it is up to the

program to decide what level to play at. More discussion to follow in the off-season.

**BYHA Tryouts:** Tom requested the board to change policy in regards to number of days for tryouts. We would like the policy to read "minimum of 4 days". This would be a change from "minimum of 5 days". Evaluators report that 4 days has been sufficient to determine teams. However we would like it to ready

minimum of 4 to allow for more if needed.

Other Business: Ice time for next season~ we may need to book extra ice early for next season with the growth at our mite/termite level (girls included). Cory will talk to the city and see what is available for

next season.

PeeWee: Neil reports we will have to have discussion about the Peewee group for next season. The

estimated numbers show 4 teams. When season is completed we will discuss options for next season.

Meeting adjourned 7:45

Respectfully submitted: Knott

1